Joint Town Council and School Finance Committee Meeting Minutes 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS

Falmouth Town Hall 

MARCH 30th, 2016 – 6:00PM
Members Attendance: Caleb Hemphill, Karen Farber, Ned Kitchel
Others in Attendance: Claudia King (Town Council); Charlie McBrady (Town Council); David Goldberg (Town Council Chair); Russell Anderson (Town Council); Danielle Tracy (School Board); Cindy Han (School Board); Josh Barrett (School Board) 

Nathan Poore (Town Manager); Peter McHugh (Finance Director); Susan Gibney (Accountant); Amy Lamontagne (Assistant Town Manager); Dan O’Shea (School  Director of Finance and Operations); Geoff Bruno (School Superintendent); Colin Ellis (Falmouth Forecaster)
The meeting was called to order @ 6:05PM
1. Approval of the minutes from March 10th 2016 Meeting.
a. Councilor Kitchel moved to approve the minutes, Councilor Hemphill seconded.  Motion carried 3-0.
2. Presentation of the proposed FY 2017 School Budget.

a. School Superintendent Geoff Bruno presented a Power Point summary of the proposed FY17 Falmouth Schools Budget that highlighted the School’s core beliefs and challenges and contained cost increases of 5.27% with a proposed mil rate increase of .43 for the school portion of the tax rate.

b. There was much discussion during the presentation regarding the contents of the budget and specific questions regarding components of the budget.  Highlights of the discussion include:

i. Questions about the size and make-up of the students and the calculation of cost per pupil.

ii. Discussion and questions about significant increases in special education costs and the drivers of that cost.

iii. Discussion about changes in Athletic and co-curricular fees.

iv. Questions about future capital project needs, the adequacy of funding for those projects and the proposed timing of those projects.

1. This budget contains only engineering costs for a new entrance to both the High School and Middle School and a new Middle School Conference room.

2. No costs were included for a needed expansion of the Superintendent’s office. 

v. Questions about the competitiveness of teacher salaries and state funding levels for special education.

3. Presentation of proposed FY 2017 Town Budget.
a. Nathan Poore presented a Power Point summary of the FY 2017 Budget proposal that highlighted the budget challenges and solutions that proposed a Mil rate increase of .04 to the Town portion of the tax rate.

b. There was much discussion during the presentation regarding the contents of the budget and specific questions regarding components of the budget.  The following are the significant discussion points:

i. There was much discussion about Open Space acquisition strategy and funding and whether there were other ways to fund the program without increasing the mil rate.  

ii. Councilors discussed whether a flat mil rate should be the goal  given budget issues and initiatives.

iii. There was a discussion about the notice of public hearing for the budget and it was decided that there should be an opportunity for public comment at the Council meeting on April 25th.

4. West Falmouth Sewer Expansion.

a. Nathan Poore presented a funding recommendation for the expansion of sewer as part of the West Falmouth TIF.

i. The project would be completed in 2 phases with the first phase consisting of installing sewer infrastructure under the road to eliminate the need to dig up the road in the future and reduce costs.  Phase 1 would also complete the design of a new pump station and any work needed to ensure adequate space for the construction.  Phase 1 would be funded by the TIF.
ii. Phase 2 would complete the sewer expansion and could be funded by some combination of rate payer assessment and TIF funds.

b. There was much discussion about the plan and it was decided that the phased approach was a good one and would reduce the TIF borrowing requirements by $500K through a deferral of costs.
c. It was decided that, based on the new approach, Nathan would modify the bond order for West Falmouth to reflect a borrowing of $6 million instead of the previously proposed $6.5 million.

5. Nathan Poore then presented a memo explaining the Route One Island project (South of Route 88) and the intent and benefits of the project.

a. After some discussion there was consensus that it was OK to move forward with the project as presented.

6. Adjourn - Councilor Hemphill moved to adjourn at 9:35PM

Respectfully submitted by Peter McHugh
